VQEG thanks SG12 for their liaison concerning bit-stream-layer objective quality assessment models, known as P.NBAMS in SG12. VQEG agrees with the division of responsibility proposed by SG12 for the development of such models. Models not carrying out a full image reconstruction will be carried out in SG12 under Q14/12. Models which do incorporate image reconstruction will be included under VQEG’s Hybrid project. For both types of model, VQEG hopes to collaborate closely with Q14/12 in terms of validation (test plans, source material, etc).
